[image: image1.jpg]4

-

s
- A
4

LA

“1e
S





PRESIDENT’S MEMO TO STOCKHOLDERS

In the mid 1960s, I as working the Binghamton DL&W side and took advantage of the GI Bill to attend college at the SUNY-Binghamton school (Harpur College).  While there, I met another undergraduate, Alfred Runte, who was pursuing a degree in American History.  Al & I became pretty good friends and used to double-date - one time taking the girls to New York on #6 and coming back that evening on #5 after taking in a Broadway show.  The real treat was #5 descending the Poconos near Henryville as we had a great breakfast in the diner and looking out the diner windows to see a small herd of deer flouncing through the snow.
Al used to come out to the railroad with me and I explained about the operations to him.  He retained his interest and did his doctoral dissertation on the relation of the western railroads and the great National Parks.  He recently wrote a book - TRAINS OF DISCOVERY - on this subject which is worth the purchase price just for the illustrations.  I don't know where he finds the posters and ads of the ATSF, Great Northern, NP, UPRR, etc.
Being from Binghamton, the DL&W is dear to his heart and he told me his childhood memory of his father taking the family to New York on the Phoebe Snow.  Al recently brought out another book on railroads and preservation "ALLIES OF THE EARTH" which covers the east more and has a complete chapter (The legacy of Phoebe Snow) in it.  There's a few of my photos in there including an interior shot of the diner on #6 on our trip to NY.... also a great shot of #1 sitting in Binghamton station on a bitter cold day (icicles all over the tavern lounge car), and one of the menus with Nicholson Viaduct on the cover.  This is highly recommended to anyone interested in preserving our environment and not paving over the entire northeast.  In fact, I think the ELHS should be marketing it just because of the DL&W content.
Regards to all,
Walt Smith
MINUTES OF THE JULY 2007 MEETING 

Chapter President Walter Smith called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM on July 9, 2007.  Attendance was not recorded.  Our regular visitor, Elizabeth Sowden, was present with her husband Bob.
Treasurer’s Report –Bob Selle presented the treasurer’s report.  Don Pirson moved to approve the report.  Jim Gillin seconded the motion.  The motion passed by show of hand.
Approval of Minutes –The Secretary called for additions, corrections or comments to the June minutes as published in the “Champion”.  Don Pirson moved to approve the minutes as published.  Frank Bollwage seconded the motion.  The motion passed by show of hands.
Book Raffle/Drawing –The writer and two others won books raffled from those donated by the Brevard County Library.  The writer selected “Remembering the Rock”.  The other winners and their books were not recorded.
Old Business:

Field trips:  The writer attended Central Florida Chapter’s (CFC) “Forgotten Right-of-Way Tour”.  The trip proved to be an excellent opportunity for the writer to meet the program chairman and chapter president.  We discussed possible joint chapter activities.  CFC’s program chairmen expressed interest in joining us for our proposed trip to the Flagler Museum and the FEC shops in New Smyrna Beach.  They also expressed interest in having a joint chapter meeting.

New Business:

Hal Greenlee reported that the “Fabulous Fifties Diner had been sold.  Hal was asked to talk to the new owner regarding the possibility of continuing to have our November dinner meeting there.

Reports & Announcements:

· Rich Nordstrom reported on his recent vacation visit to the Cass Scenic Railway.

· The writer reported on the CFC’s “Forgotten Right of Way Tour”.  The tour focused on remaining artifacts and sites of interest from the Tavares and Gulf Railroad.

Program
Hal Greenlee furnished a video.

TRAIN STORIES AND NEWS

Sanford, The Southern Terminus Of Amtrak’s AutoTrain From Lorton, Va., May Soon Be Home To A Maintenance Facility Serving Amtrak And Central FL Commuter Rail

Sanford, the southern terminus of Amtrak’s AutoTrain from Lorton, Va., may soon be home to a maintenance facility serving the new Central Florida commuter rail system, a new Amtrak station, and an upgraded AutoTrain facility, the Orlando Sentinel reported.

Commuter train service in Central Florida is scheduled to begin in 2009 and will include a Sanford commuter station.  Sanford is also the likely home for the 61-mile commuter line’s only maintenance facility.  AutoTrain officials are talking of sharing its maintenance facility, which Florida Department of Transportation officials think is underused, for commuter rail maintenance.

Tawny Olore, FDOT’s commuter rail project manager, told the Sentinel using the space would save the cost of building a new facility, though some additional construction is possible.  Olore met with AutoTrain officials in early April and said negotiations are ongoing.  AutoTrain business is flourishing, up 10 to 15 percent in the past couple of years.  So much so that the Sanford station is unable to provide inside seating for all passengers during the busy season.  Amtrak is planning a full-scale renovation, to be completed in about a year.  The new station will be able to seat as many as 600 passengers, compared with the current 120.

City officials hope the new station project will create a development boom.  “If the commuter rail station is done right you’ll see a lot more development along that is both commercial and retail,” Shermèn Yehi, Sanford's city manager told the Sentinel.

Negotiations for new commuter stations are still in progress, but current plans call for building one on 16 acres as just north of state route 46 and west of the railroad overpass in Sanford.  City leaders endorsed the location on the north side of SR. 46 over another proposed site about a mile south at the closed Amtrak station.  The northern site would provide plenty of room for development and has better access to major roads and is surrounded by land designated for uses that would support commuter rail.

The area surrounding the site boasts more than 240 usable acres for transit-oriented development, according to an analysis presented to the Sanford City Commission by a Florida Department of Transportation consulting firm.  Directly across the tracks is a project that is likely to further boost development: Riverview Town homes, a 191-unit gated development with town houses starting at about $200,000.  Riverview residents will be able to walk to the station and ride the train to downtown Orlando.

The former Amtrak passenger station in Sanford (not to be confused with the Autotrain station) closed in 2005 because it was in disrepair.  Since the station closed, passengers from the Sanford area have been forced to go to Winter Park or Deland to board Amtrak trains.  But Sanford and Amtrak officials met in April to discuss a station with both commuter rail and Amtrak facilities at the commuter rail site.

Amtrak spokeswoman Karma Romero told the Sentinel the deal is still in discussion, and will depend on the location of the commuter rail site and whether there is customer interest in regular passenger service.  Romero said it would be Sanford or Seminole County, not Amtrak, paying for the new station.  Submitted by Mike Warren

From the “Orlando Sentinel” via the Central Florida Chapter “FlatWheel”
Editors Note: The following article is reprinted from the Central Florida Chapter’s newsletter “The Flat Wheel” with the permission of Ken Murdock.  This is the second of several articles by Ken.  The editor hopes you will enjoy the following article as he did.

A Moment in History Deland, the City of Three Depots & One Railroad

Ken Murdock & Bill Cogswell

Deland, Florida has had six depots over the years, three being in service at the same time and served by the same railroad!  This is very unusual for a city of this size.  It began when the Orange Ridge, Deland & Atlantic RR constructed a 3 foot gauge railroad from Deland west to a riverboat landing on the St. Johns River, a distance of 6.23 miles, in 1884.  Then in 1886 the Jacksonville, Tampa & Key West Railway constructed their mainline from Jacksonville to Sanford bypassing Deland and crossing the ORD&A 4 miles west of Deland.  The ORD&A

was renamed the Deland & St. Johns River RR and rail access to Deland began via the 4 mile branch line from the junction with the JT&KW.  The 1.89 mile branch from the junction to the St. Johns River was abandoned in 1887.  The JT&KW took over operation of the branch in 1890 and rerouted and converted the line to standard gauge.

The first depot was built around 1885 at the east end of the branch on West New York Avenue in Deland by the ORD&A.  The second depot was built at the Deland Junction around 1888 to 1890 by the JT&KW.  The ACL completely rebuilt this depot soon after taking over the line from the Plant System in 1902.  The third depot was built about 1890 at the end of the line at Amelia Avenue, probably by the JT&KW, to serve the College Arms Hotel and to serve as a passenger and freight station for downtown Deland.

The fourth depot was constructed in between 1891 to 1895, 2.1 miles from the junction on North Spring Garden Avenue at a location called Stetson.  Mr. John B. Stetson, founder of Stetson University had orange groves, a packinghouse, an electric plant, a steel elevated water tank and an ice plant in this vicinity and was a major shipper, thus rating his own depot.  

The branch became part of the Plant System in 1899 and then went into the Atlantic Coast Line system in 1902.  The ACL soon built the fifth depot in Deland at West Michigan Avenue between 1911 and 1912 to replace the Amelia Avenue depot which burned about this same time period.

The ACL built the sixth depot, the present Amtrak facility, at Deland Junction in 1918 and razed the original JT&KW facility.  The first depot, built By the ORD&A, was abandoned and probably dismantled after 1890 when the track was relocated and standard gauged.  The Stetson depot was razed around 1930 to 1932.

To eliminate the need for mainline passenger trains to traverse the branch the ACL began a shuttle train.  The train consist was a 4-4-0, later a 4-6-0, and several wooden coaches and a baggage express car.  The shuttle met all mainline trains at the Deland Junction depot and transported passengers, mail and express to and from the Stetson and Michigan Avenue depots.  It is thought that the College Arms Hotel Lobby continued to serve as a depot for a period of time after the Amelia Avenue depot burned.  If this can be confirmed then Deland would have had four depots in service by a single railroad.  It is well documented that wealthy northerners had their automobiles shipped to Deland in boxcars for the winter and they were unloaded on a siding next to the hotel.  The ACL discontinued the shuttle until about 1925 when a paved road was constructed from Deland to the St. Johns River, passing by the Deland Junction depot.

The Michigan Avenue depot continued to be used, but only for freight until it was razed in 1970.  At the same time the Seaboard Coast Line moved the freight agent’s office to the Deland Junction depot, in what was once the colored waiting room, and an old piggyback trailer was used as a warehouse.  About 1979 the SCL went to mobile agents and soon CSX was created and the less than car load (LCL) freight became history.  Amtrak’s ex-ACL depot was recently fully restored at a cost of $425,000 to its original condition including paint color.  A dedication and ribbon cutting ceremony was held on December 21, 2006 and to no surprise our own Bill
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Cogswell was present.

THE JEFFERSON DAVIS FUNERAL TRAIN STORY 
Remember Memorial Day!  Jefferson Davis served this nation as soldier, statesman and Secretary of War.  He was also the first and only President of the Confederate States of America.  I dedicate this story to all men and women who served our nation.

If you listen closely, and the wind blows in the right direction, you might hear a train whistle in the distance.  When I was growing up near Atlanta, Georgia, this and the sound of “taps” from nearby Fort McPherson were special sounds.  Today, air conditioners and closed windows segregate the sounds of trains, owls, and the wonderful sounds that are nature’s symphony at night.

Many songs have been written about the passenger trains.  On Sunday May 28, 1893, a few days before “Memorial Day,” in New Orleans, a story began that overshadowed all other events reported in the newspapers of the South and that of the North.  This was the day when the remains of Jefferson Davis, former president of the Confederate States of America, laid in state at Confederate Memorial Hall in the historic crescent city of New Orleans.

Jefferson Davis died in 1889 and was buried at Metairie Cemetery in New Orleans.  Four years later, May 27, 1893, his body was moved from the burial site, placed in a new heavy brass trimmed oak casket and taken to Confederate Memorial Hall where it was put on a huge oaken catafalque.

At 16.30, May 28th, a funeral service was held for Mr. Davis and a moving memorial address was delivered by Louisiana’s Governor Murphy J. Foster as thousands listened.  There were no sounds of cars, planes, sirens, cell phones or sound systems.  They did not exist.  A reverent silence fell among the people as the casket was given to the commitments of veterans from Virginia who had been sent to receive it.

The procession then formed for a slow march to the railroad station on Canal Street.  Train No. 69, with Engineer Frank Coffin, waited patiently as the casket was taken to the platform and passed through an open observation car to a catafalque.  The car’s wall could not be seen due to the many flowers.

This was the vision of Mrs. (Varina) Jefferson Davis when she began three years previous to secure a funeral train and military escort for a 1000 mile train trip from New Orleans, Louisiana, to Richmond, Virginia.

Train engine No. 69, of the Louisville & Nashville Railroad slowly pulled out of New Orleans Station at 19:50.  The L&N Railroad later became CSX Railroad.  Newspaper reporters from New Orleans, Richmond, Boston, New York and the Southern Associated Press were guests on the train.

After a brief stop at Bay Saint Louis, and a slowdown at Pass Christian, where hundreds of people lined the tracks, the Jefferson Davis Funeral Train stopped at Gulfport, Mississippi, at Beauvoir which was the last home of Jefferson Davis.  It was here that Davis wrote his book, “The Rise and Fall of the Confederate Government.”  The Davis’ beloved dog, “Traveller,” is buried here.  Traveller was named after the famed horse of General Robert E. Lee.

Uncle Bob Brown, a former servant of the Davis family and a passenger on the train, saw the many flowers that the children had laid on the side of the railroad tracks.  Brown was so moved by this beautiful gesture that he wept uncontrollably.

In Mobile, Alabama, the train was met by a thousand mourners and the Alabama Artillery fired a 21-gun salute.  Locomotive No. 69 was retired and Locomotive No.25 was coupled to the train.  The new train’s Engineer was C.C. Devinney and Warren Robertson was its fireman.

Church bells rang in Montgomery, Alabama, when the train pulled into the city at 06:00 on May 29th.  A severe rainstorm delayed the funeral procession to about 08:30 when a caisson carried the body of Davis to Alabama’s state capitol.  A procession carried the casket through the portico where Jefferson Davis, in 1861, had taken the oath of office as President of the Confederacy.

The casket was placed in front of the bench of the Alabama Supreme Court.  Above the right exit was a banner with the word, “Monterey,” and above the left exit was a banner with the words, “Buena Vista.”  During the war with Mexico Jefferson Davis was a hero at Monterey and wounded at Buena Vista.

All businesses and schools closed, and church bells tolled during the procession to and from the capitol in final tribute.  Thousands of people of Montgomery, including many ex-soldiers and school children, filed by the casket.

At 12:20 the funeral train departed over the Western Railway of Alabama and the Atlanta and West Point Railroad for Atlanta.  At West Point, Georgia, the train stopped under a beautiful arch of flowers to pick up Georgia’s Governor William J. Northem and staff.

At 16:30 the funeral train pulled into Union Station in Atlanta, Georgia.  It is estimated that 20,000 people lined the streets as the funeral procession made their way to the state capitol.  It is reported that Atlanta’s Old Gate City Guard stood guard over the president’s remains.  Among those in attendance was ex-Confederate General and former Governor John B. Gordon.

At 19:00 the train went north on the Richmond and Danville Railroad, which later became Southern Railway and today, Norfolk Southern Railroad.  The train traveled through Lula, Georgia, Greenville, South Carolina, and stopped at the North Carolina capital at Raleigh.  Davis’ remains were taken to the capitol building to lie in state.

A brief stop was made in Danville, Virginia, where a crowd of people gathered around the train and sang, “Nearer My God to Three” as city church bells tolled.

Finally, the train reached Richmond, Virginia, on Wednesday, May 31, 1893, at 03:00.  It was Memorial Day.  Mrs. Davis met the train and her husband’s casket was taken to the Virginia State House.  At 15.00, May 3rd, the funeral procession started for Hollywood Cemetery.  The caisson bearing the casket was drawn by six white horses.  Earlier rains kept the dust from stirring from the dirt roads.

With Mrs. Jefferson Davis were her daughters, Winnie and Margaret.  Six state governors acted as pall bearers.  It was estimated that 75,000 people attended this final salute to President Davis.  The ceremony concluded with a 21-gun salute and “Taps.”

It had been 28 years since the war ended, but they came by the thousands to pay tribute to their former president.  In truth, they came to remember a hope and a dream.  And all across the South hundreds of thousands heard that train.

Calvin E. Johnson, Jr., “The Sierra Times”, courtesy of Larry W. Grant “Iron Horses”, Alabama Gulf Chapter From Southwest Florida Chapter, “The Torpedo Report”

BNSF-CSX INTERMODAL AGREEMENT
BNSF Railway and CSX Corporation’s rail transportation and intermodal companies announced plans to create a high volume rail corridor for reliable intermodal services on the lines connecting California, Atlanta and the rest of the fast-growing Southeast Region.

The planned service will initially include two intermodal trains each way between the West Coast and Southeast in each direction.  Corridor volume on the line is expected to grow with the overall expansion of the West Coast to Southeast intermodal market.  To support the planned service, BNSF will expand capacity on its rail lines connecting Avard, OK, Memphis, TN and Birmingham; AL. CSX will expand its rail line between Birmingham and Atlanta, as well as its intermodal terminal in Fairburn, GA, near Atlanta.

The agreement also allows for continued interline (BNSF/CSX) rail service between Memphis and Florida, as well as improved connections with the Carolinas and other Key Southeast destinations.  The new agreement replaces and expands on the terms of an earlier agreement signed in 2001 that would have expired in 2007.  It is anticipated that the new service will begin in early 2007 with the initial capacity projects, consisting primarily of sidings and terminal expansion, to be completed by the end of that year The agreement also allows for future capacity expansion along the corridor (CSX via “DRAWBAR”)
The Central Florida Chapter

National Railway Historical Society

 Announces the first annual

Fabulous Fall Outing

 

Saturday September 22, 2007 

Departing 9:00 am Amtrak Station Winter Park Florida
Returning 5:00pm Amtrak Station Winter Park Florida

 

Tour Includes:

Motor Coach Transportation to Tampa FL

Tour of TECO Streetcar Maintenance Facility

Private ride on TECO Streetcar 163, a 1940s Birney streetcar

Lunch (on your own) at Channelside in Tampa

Coach passage on Amtrak’s Silver Star (train 92) for return to Winter Park.

 

Cost $50.00 per participant if purchased before

September 1, 2007  

$55.00 if purchased after September 1, 2007

 

Order Tickets today from PROGRAMS CFC NRHS PO Box 770567 Winter Garden, FL 34787
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From http://www.getcruising.com/rails/_fec.html
Florida East Coast Chapter, NRHS

P.O. Box 238293
Cocoa, Fl 32923


Next Meeting: Monday August 13, 7:00 PM

Central Brevard Library & Reference Center

308 Forrest Avenue, Cocoa, Fl 321 633-1792

Program: TBD
The EAST COAST CHAMPION


August 2007
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